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ABSTRACT 

The purpose of this project i~ to develop a baseline for comparison of the 
small continuous-flow sub-aeration flotation unit with the Deister column 
or a combi nat i on of the two and compare these wi th actual fl otat ion 
practice at Kerr-McGee's Galatia plant. For the comparison Kerr-McGee 
provided 48 drums of minus 100 mesh froth flotation feed from an Illinois 
No. 6 coal. No flotation reagents '!1ere added to the circuit for an 
extended period prior to the sample collection to assure that no "reagent 
effect" would be a consideration in subsequent testing. 

For the column at 85.9% Btu recovery the ash content was 13.8% and the 
total sulfur content was 1.85. Although the ash content was higher than 

,at the plant the total sulfur was lower. For the CFU 79.8% of the Btu was 
recovered while achieving an ash content of 6.2% and a total sulfur 
content of 1.86%. At 85.6% Btu recovery the ash content was 8.6% and the 

,total sulfur content was 1.88%. While these results appear better than 
either the column or the plant it should be noted that rougher-cleaner was 
used while the plant and column represent rougher only. 

The column flotation unit was sensitive to frother type and required 'an 
emulsified collector; the sub-aeration machine because of its more violent 
agitation responded to a wider reagent selection. The grade-recovery 
curves of the two flotation units as well as results from the preparation 
plant were comparable indicating that within the range of conditions 
tested the two units and plant produced simillar products. However, the 
column did not respond well to the same reagent package that was effective 
in the sub-aeration machine. The relative advantages of the two units 
would depend on floor space avail,ability, Btu recovery, and operating cost 
constraints. 
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